
 

 
 
 

KENTUCKY BOARD OF DENTISTRY 
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING 

July 23, 2012 
 
Robert Zena, D.M.D. called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  There was a 
determination of a quorum. 
ROLL CALL 
Board members present were:  Robert Zena, D.M.D.; Jason E. Ford, M.D., D.M.D.; 
James K. Hargan, M.D., D.M.D.; Mara Beth Womack R.D.H., M.S., C.D.A.; Mary Ann 
Burch R.D.H.; Tim Daugherty, D.M.D. (ex-officio ULSD); and Stephanie Gudger, 
C.A.D.C. (arrived after meeting started). 
 
Sid Brantley, D.M.D. via Skype 
C. Mark Fort, D.M.D. via Facetime 
Julie McKee, D.M.D. via speakerphone 
 
Staff present were Brian K. Bishop, Executive Director; David J. Beyer, General 
Counsel, and Lisa A. Turner, Executive Staff Advisor. 
 
Guests present: 
Dr. Ted Logan, KDA 
Dr. Ralph Green 
Dr. George Kushner     
Dr. Richard Pape 
 
Agenda:  Revise HB 1 Regulations Concerning Prescription Writing of Controlled Substances 
a.  201 KAR 8:541 
b.  201 KAR 8:521 
 
C. Mark Fort, D.M.D. made a motion “to accept the regulation as amended.”  Mara Beth Womack, 
R.D.H., M.S., C.D.A. seconded the motion.  All were in favor; James K. Hargan, M.D., D.M.D. in favor 
"with reservations."  
 
Jason E. Ford, M.D., D.M.D. made the motion that KBD post a notice on the website that mirrors the 
language used by KBML regarding the regulations under HB 1.  James K. Hargan, M.D., D.M.D. 
seconded the motion.  All were in favor. 
 
Mary Ann Burch, R.D.H. made a motion “to delete by September 15 in fee regulation.”  Jason E. 
Ford, M.D., D.M.D. seconded the motion.  All were in favor. 
 



 

Stephanie Gudger, C.A.D.C. made the motion to adjourn.  Mara Beth Womack, R.D.H., M.S., C.D.A. 
seconded the motion.  All were in favor. 
 
APPROVED: 
 
 
_____________________ 
Adam Rich, D.M.D. 
President 
 
 
_____________________ 
Robert Zena, D.M.D. 
Vice President 


